
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 28, 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

RE: Demolition Notice of the Coal and Grain Park at 1 Cook Street 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

As part of ongoing construction of the Coal and Grain park at 1 cook street, the town’s contractor, 

DF Lane, will demolish a small barn building at the site beginning on Friday morning, December 

29, 2023. The demolition is anticipated to take 1-2 days. Due to the building’s proximity to the 

Ashuwillticook Rail Trail, a small section of rail trail will be closed during this time. Rail trail users 

should follow the detour signs.  

Funding for the building demolition was approved at June 2023 annual town meeting. Please note 

that the building being demolished is NOT the large grain elevator building, but a smaller 

outbuilding.  

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Community Development 

 

 

 


